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MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING 
Business Papers 

4th June 2012 
Meeting Commences 6:00pm 

 

1. Correspondence Inward 

1.1 Kevin Tuckerman ς re issues raised in Appreciation Day discussions. 
1.2 RNSWBA ς Circular ς Electronic Communications, Club Challenge, National Census, 

Feb-Apr Bereavement lists, Charity Contributions. 

2. Correspondence Outward 

2.1 WPHSC ς re Koala Carnival support 
2.2 Bill Austin ς re support of Koala Carnival 
2.3 WPHSC ς re ordering score cards 
2.4 WPHSC ς re Zone 10 Senior Singles to be played at WPHSC 
2.5 WBC ς re budget proposed increase in membership fees from 1/7/12 
2.6 Ken Anderson ς re sale of bowls donated by Ken 
2.7 WPHSC ς ǊŜ .ƻōΩǎ !ƭƭ /ƭŜŀǊ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘ ǘƻ ŀŘǾŜǊǘƛǎŜ ƻƴ ŀǊƻǳƴŘ ƎǊŜŜƴǎ 
2.8 Jeremy Thiedman - Welcome letter as new member 
2.9 RNSWBA ς re updates to member registrations 
2.10  Merv Wright ς re article for bowls magazine  
2.11  RNSWBA ς Application for membership Trent Burnett 

3. Reports 

3.1 President  

My report for May 2012 will be brief as a good deal of information was supplied in the 
recent addition of the Koala News. Matters that need to be touched upon are: 

The Appreciation Day meeting provided a good opportunity to discuss a number of issues 
which needed to be brought to the attention of the bowlers. Besides thanking them for their 
involvement during the Pennant Season it also allowed the selectors to express difficulties 
they faced in selecting teams. By having bowlers ask questions from the floor it allows the 
selectors and committee to consider the bowlers views which helps to formulate ideas for 
the 2013 Pennant Season.  

Although it was intended to present the results of the survey to the Sports Club Board first, I 
felt the Appreciation Day gathering provided the forum for the results to be produced. I feel 
that it can be said that West Pennant Hills is a social club with a competitive section of 
bowlers. Now that the Committee has that information it can formulate future directions 
which hopefully will be to the benefit of all bowlers. Considering the results to the questions 
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re selectors and those wishing to stand for committee positions, it will be interesting to see 
how many nominate at the next AGM. 

The 2013 draft budget has been presented to the Sports Club Board. As you are aware, a 
request has been made to increase the annual fee to $80 as well as increasing the green 
fees to $10.  The management of the Sports Club requested the matter of the increases be 
brought to the attention of the Ladies. Nothing further has been heard from the Sports Club 
or the Ladies at the time of writing this report. 

I have heard from Keith Robinson that Cliff Sullivan who was the prime instigator in the 
creation of the top green passed away recently. I understand funeral arrangements are 
being made. More details will be supplied in due course. Although, I have not met Cliff on 
behalf of the committee and bowlers at West Pennant Hills, I would like to note and express 
our condolences to his family. 

Peter Eagle 

3.2 Senior Vice President 

No report. 

Warren Phillips 

3.3 Vice President  

No report. 

Mathew Stubbs 

3.4 Secretary  

Membership stands at 130, with Jeremy Thiedeman having joined this month and 
completing his coaching to play, and Trent Burnett returning after an absence of a couple of 
years. 

Dallas Palm  

3.5 Treasurer  

 Now that we have highlighted sponsorship revenues had not been followed up by the 
club we can now see sponsorship revenues coming in. 

 Shirt sales are showing $1,091 for April.  This was an adjustment from March that had 
ōŜŜƴ ǇƻǎǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ ǎŜŎǘƛƻƴΦ 

 Raffle takings are down and this is shown in the negative number from revenue to cost. 

See MBC P and L_2012-04.pdf & MBC Transactions_2012-04.pdf 

Steve Watson 

3.6 Bowls Coordinator & Match Committee 

Koala Carnival 

Another Koala Carnival has been run and whilst overall it was a success, the lack of entries 
continues to be a worry. This year we had 22 teams, 6 short of our maximum. At least we 
were able to run the event this year as many of you would remember the 2011 Koala 
Carnival was cancelled due to lack of entries. 

¢ƘŜ ƻƴŜ ŎŜǊǘŀƛƴǘȅ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ŎŀǊƴƛǾŀƭ ƛǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǘ ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩǘ Ǌǳƴ ŀǘ ŀƭƭ ǿƛǘƘƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǎǇƻƴǎƻǊǎƘƛǇ ƻŦ 
.ƛƭƭ !ǳǎǘƛƴΩǎ ŎƻƳǇŀƴȅΣ CƛǊǎǘ bŀǘƛƻƴŀƭ IƻƳŜǿŀȅ and, the support we get from the 
management and staff of the sports club itself. We are fortunate to have their assistance 
and we fully appreciate their efforts. 
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Lƴ ǊŜƎŀǊŘ ǘƻ ŀǘǘǊŀŎǘƛƴƎ ƳƻǊŜ ǇƭŀȅŜǊǎΣ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘŀǘ ŜƭǎŜ ǿŜ Ŏŀƴ ŘƻΦ ¢ƘŜ ǇǊƛȊŜ ƳƻƴŜȅ ǘƘƛǎ 
year was 30% more than Living Choice Retirement Villages provided for the Turn-Around-
Triples and yet that carnival attracted the 28 teams, the entry fee was kept at a low $60 per 
ǘŜŀƳ ŎƻƳǇŀǊŜŘ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ¢!¢Ωǎ ŦŜŜ ƻŦ Ϸтр ǇŜǊ ǘŜŀƳ ŀƴŘΣ ǘƘŜ ƻƴƭȅ ǇƭŀȅŜǊǎ ƛƴŜƭƛƎƛōƭe to 
participate were Premier and Grade 1 players. I think the real problem is that there are just 
too many carnivals and we are being trumped by bigger clubs who are able to fill three 
greens simply because they are offering greater prize money. 

L ǿƻǳƭŘƴΩt even consider an increase of prize money but maybe we could think about a 
different format, i.e. 5 local clubs to send along 4 teams, along with 4 WPH teams and run a 
competition along similar lines as the Club Challenge we held this year between Pennant 
Hills and ourselves. The winning club (not individual players) would take the prize money. 

We could canvass this idea with say, The Hills, Dural, Pennant Hills, Castle Hill and Beecroft 
so we could get an idea of the level of support we could expect from each of them. 

This is just a thought and can be discussed over the coming months. 

Events Calendar for 2011-2012 

All of the events scheduled to-date have been completed on time, however the real test will 
come during the next few months when apart from our own remaining club championships 
we will also have players entered in a number of the State and Zone Championships. 

In addition to the above, West Pennant Hills has been requested to host sections of the 
Zone 10 State Senior Singles and Pairs Competition. This request has come as a result of the 
ǉǳŀƭƛǘȅ DǊŜŜƴǎ ǘƘŀǘ ƻǳǊ DǊŜŜƴƪŜŜǇŜǊ ά¸ƻǳƴƎ {ǘŜǾŜέ Ƙŀǎ ōŜŜƴ ǇǊŜǇŀǊƛƴƎ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΦ ²Ŝ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ 
required to provide a number of Markers for the singles games along with Umpires and 
Controlling Bodies. 

Regarding the State Champion of Champions Major Singles and Major Pairs events, the 
West Pennant Hills Championships were won by Michael Quinlan in the Singles and,  Aaron 
Barnett teamed with Ross Tinmouth were winners of the Pairs. Nomination Forms are now 
available for these players to fill-in should they wish to represent our club in the Zone 10 
section of the State Champion of Champions.   

Club Championships 

As mentioned above the Major Singles and Pairs have been completed. The Mixed Pairs is 
now at Semi-Final stage. There were nine teams entered this year and all matches have 
been of a high quality. 

Mal Horner 

3.7 Selectors  

Yesterday (26thy May) I foreshadowed a proposed change to our Constitution in relation to 
selectors. I have also spoken to a few bowlers who are happy to second any proposal that I 
put forward that they are in agreement with. 

 My proposal is as follows: 

Selectors are required for the following: 

Social Bowls: 

§  Wednesday Social Bowls 

§  Friday Nominated Pairs (or this could be run by anyone)  
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§  Saturday Social Bowls 

§  Other events such as Anzac Day, Queens Birthday etc. 

Representative Bowls: 

§  BCIB Pennants 

§  Mid Week Pennants 

§  Mixed Pennants 

§  Club Challenge 

§  Hornsby Cup 

§  Orange Blossom 

§  Pennant Hills Challenge Cup 

We need the following: 

o   All Social Selectors must be available on Wednesdays with probably a roster put in 
place. The current situation is putting too much work on a few shoulders. We 
need selectors who play regularly on both Wednesday and Saturday. 

o   5 Social Selectors and 3 Representative Selectors. I.e. 8 in total.  

o   Chairman of Selectors must be one of the Representative Selectors. 

o   You cannot be both a Social Selector and a Representative Selector. 

o   Representative Selectors can also do the social selecting job as and when required. 

o   By having Representative Selectors we will be able to tap into a larger group of 
bowlers who either work or do not want the hassle of being at bowls every 
Wednesday etc. This could be a very good outcome. 

Warren Phillips 

3.8 Schools Committee 

No report. 
Aaron Barnett 

3.9 Zone 10  

The next Zone meeting is scheduled for Wednesday 6 June 2012. The Business Papers have 
yet to arrive. Further details will be supplied at the WPH meeting. 

Peter Eagle 

3.10 Greens  

As winter is now upon us it is important that all bowlers be mindful of the condition of the 
greens. There are some wear patches appearing on the southern section of the bottom 
green. This is due to bowlers continually standing on the edge of the green. At the moment 
the wear is not bad, however it will get worse if we are not careful. Steve will be rotating the 
greens as much as possible and moving the rinks to reduce wear. We need to co-operate 
and assist him as much as we can. 

I have spoken to Steve re line marking. It has been suggested that blue lines be used instead 
of white. The white lines are fading very quickly and sometimes cannot be seen. 
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Unfortunately, the blue lines last a lot longer and it is something that we will have to put up 
with for the time being. 

Peter Eagle 

3.11 Coaches 

Now that we have 6 introductory coaches and 5 club coaches, we are in a good position to 
provide a range of coaching to our members and prospective members.  

Dallas Palm 

3.12 Umpires 

All events have been covered where required.  

Don Couch 

3.13 Welfare 

There has been no change to the welfare position presented at last meeting. 
David Roles 

3.14 Mixed Bowls  

There is a Mixed event planned for the Queen's Birthday holiday Monday (11th June). It will 
be two bowl triples played in the morning and followed by a barbeque lunch. The format is 
similar to the Australia Day mixed event. 

Tony Boughton 

3.15 Communications  

The latest edition of the Koala News has been produced by Max and copies either provided 
in hardcopy thanks to the Sports Club office, or softcopy via the website (emails sent to 
members with a link to the newsletter on the website).  

Mal continues to keep the calendar up to date on the website and providing results of the 
championships in comments on the blog. 

Articles have been supplied to Zone 10 for inclusion in the Bowls magazine. 

Following from the Appreciation Day discussion, it is obvious that there is a need for several 
modes of disseminating information within the club to keep members abreast of 
happenings. 

× Announcements to bowlers on bowling days; 

× Announcements on notice boards; 

× Announcement on website; 

× Notifications via group emails; 

This range will achieve the greatest penetration of news, providing for members that utilise 
ŜƳŀƛƭ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ǿŜōǎƛǘŜΣ ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭ ŀǎ ǘƘƻǎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ŘƻƴΩǘΦ To make this work, all announcements 
made within the club need to be replicated on the website and/or via group emails. Please 
forward any notices or news to webmaster@demaj.com.au to provide this service. I will 
endeavour to achieve same day completion. Over the coming months, I will provide facilities 
within the website to facilitate this, removing the need for reliance on one person. 

 Dallas Palm 

3.16 Corporate  

No report. 
 

mailto:webmaster@demaj.com.au
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4. General Business 

4.1 Blackboard outside ς Max Walters reminded Steve Brady on Wed 23/5 that I believed 
he was looking after this. He said he would make enquiries. 

4.2 Friday Pairs - With numbers down, can the ladies be re-invited to attend? 

4.3 2nd Shed ς Any response from management? 

4.4 Appreciation Day ς  points arising form the discussions (see below) 

 

5. Next Meeting  

The next meeting is scheduled for Monday July 2nd, commencing at 6:00pm 
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2012 Appreciation Day ɀ 26th May 2012 
42 present 
 
Peter Eagle - Thank you to Thompson Lee for bringing in bananas to share with the club. 
 
SURVEY RESULTS - Warren Phillips 
How would you rate Communications? 
Group emails were suggested as means of keeping bowlers up to date. [DP to look into, with 
facility from website] 
Pennants - away and gap in communications. Email, website, proactive announcements, 
attendance at bowls, koala news. Hard copy of emails. Notice board 
 
How would you rate standard of the greens? 
Agreed great improvement from previous seasons. 
 
How would you rate the selections for Social Bowls? 
Suggestion to vary the type of games - pairs etc.  
 
How lokely are you to ask a coach for assistance? 
Thompson Lee - strongly urges ongoing advanced coaching if people want to improve their 
skills. The club (coaches) need to provide this for all players. MS responded that He and 
Warren had been available all Pennant season on Tuesday and Thursday afternoons 
conducting coaching sessions. 
 
Bowlers reticent to ask coaches for help.  
Keith Robinson directs inquiries for coaching to DP (as head of coaches) to arrange.  [Review 
process for arranging coaching - DP]  
 
Would you play championship games on Sundays? 
Mal tried this year to move Sunday games to Wednesdays. Difficult due to dynamics.  
Play on or before? Arranging umpires etc could be problem.  
Sat morning as option? Minor upcoming also sat morning.  
Calendar constrained by zone & state, greens - makes calendar difficult.  
 
Should we have raffles on Saturday? 
Do we continue to hold them or not? 
What if raffles were free? i.e. increase game cost to cover? For committee to revisit and 
decide. 
KR- suggested return to a raffle committee to organise and conduct raffles each week. 
Worked in the past and produced profit for the club. 
 
Are you prepared to play mixed pennants on Saturday mornings? 
KR - asked what impact on finances, with bowlers playing away games? Would they return 
to play home games as well? 
? - would green fees be charged for away games as for Pennants? 
 
Are you prepared to stand for role of selector? 
? How do you get qualified to be a selector? Is there a course? 
MS - there is a course available run by RNSWBA 
_____________________//_____________________________________________ 
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PENNANTS REPORT - MICHAEL SCHWARCZ 
Weekly 8/36 missing each week! This means selectors had to make many moves each week 
including asking players that had not nominated to play Pennants to fill in. 

Very few completed benchmark tests, nor requested coaching, or trained regularly.  

Compare to Beecroft, Hunters Hill, Castle Hill - each of these clubs maintained virtually the 
same teams throughout the season, and trained. 

Do we want to win another flag is the question. 

Do we have 2 or 3 sides? The question here is whether we are competitive club or social 
club? Could keep 3 sides to provide opportunity for 36 players, or 2 sides comprised of 
players that want to win another flag and are prepared to work for it. 

BA (or RNSWBA?) is holding 2 courses this year ς  

1. how to select,  

2. how to prepare for competition.  

Michael Schwarcz thanked Committee for support, and the selectors for support of him and 
the decisions of the selectors. 

Max Walker - can skippers arrange team training? Yes 

Mike Quinlan - believes 2 sides for 2013. Absence of 8/week is not tolerable. Maybe 
permanent teams with 3 reserves for side? 

Thomson - suggests coaches must be involved in team training, otherwise players practice 
the mistakes rather than eliminating them.  

Geoff McIntosh - noted that most of our bowlers are of mature age group and pennant time 
is holiday time for many. It is hard to commit to 10 weeks at this time of year. 

Michael Schwarcz - disagrees with Geoff's claim. Disappointed that people make 
commitment then don't play. The issue is more about making a commitment then pulling 
out, as opposed to indicating that will be absent for some of the games. 

Bob Cole - suggests 2 sides of commitment rather than 3 of poor commitment.  

Dave Jeffrey - caution re 2 sides, excluding some players having opportunity.  

Keith Robinson - if 2 sides, will we have a genuine sat comp for social? Are we competitive 
or social? Doesn't think trial of the 5s has succeeded, and ought not continue next year 
despite implementing as 3 year trial. 

Dallas Palm - when we fielded 4 sides, there were 48 Pennant each week. In 2011 with 3 
sides only had 36 Pennant bowlers plus 2 or 3 social. Where were the other 'social' bowlers? 
On this evidence, moving to 2 sides does not  suggest there will be commitment to social 
bowls on Saturdays. 

Maw Walker - concerned 2 sides discounts those keen. Clive supports.  

Peter Eagle - looking for commitment, problem is partway through season people decide to 
stop, or take large break. By all means put in nomination in full good faith.  

Thompson Lee- sees people give in on loosing streaks.  

Warren Phillips - suggests social selectors and pennant selectors. Would like this to be 
discussed before AGM. 
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Paul van Tilburg - feedup with Pennants, won't play pennants - didn't have consistent team, 
didn't feel he was given fair hearing by selectors.   

Alan Bowry - maintains must have reserves for the sides that are committed i.e. 5 per team. 
This will allow teams to develop, train, support each other. Also urges players to approach 
coaches - they are good and can help you improve. 

_____________________//_____________________________________________ 
 
PE - Friday Bowls 
Numbers have been steadiliy dropping. 

Previously we have trialled selecting teams and games, and this was rejected by bowlers and 
numbers dropped during this trial. 

Now appears some bowlers want to have single nominations, with selectors putting teams 
together. Is this partly in response to being beaten regularly?  Will this bring back the 
numbers? 

Women now expressing interest in playing Friday. Women have always been able to play. PE 
has indicated acceptance. Caution of imbalance of 2 weak women against strong male 
players (no different to current possibility when it is only men). Some bowlers don't want to 
play mix.  

KR - reminds us that initially started as Wilf Morschel invitation pairs. Started to prevent the 
loss to Pennant Hills on Fridays. It was opened to ladies shortly after starting. KR wants to 
keep nominated pairs. KR sees the format as about the experience, not about winning or 
losing games. 

MAX - suggests revisit team handicap on nominated pairs.  

GMc - unless you have partner for Fridays, it is difficult to get a game, and feels this part of 
the reason for people going away (i.e. Pennant Hills). Wants to be able to put single names.  

PE - Penno have individual nominations with 4th Friday as nominated pairs.   

Reissue invite to ladies.  

_____________________//_____________________________________________ 
 
Membership - Lost 22 this year due to illness, incapacity form membership list, however 
gained more bowlers than lost.  
 
 

Notes by Dallas Palm 


